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March 10, 2025 

Dear Tupper School Community, 

As we approach the much-anticipated spring break, we want to take a moment to reflect on the 
incredible progress and achievements of our students this semester. From academic milestones to 
extracurricular triumphs, our school community has shown remarkable dedication. 

Before we all enjoy a well-deserved break, we have some important updates and reminders to share. 
Please take a moment to review this information carefully. 

 
VSB After the Bell – an online learning series for families  
Grade 10 Assembly and CLC 12 Course Selection 
Grade 10 Provincial Assessments 
Semester 2 Learning Updates 
2024/25 Student Learning Survey for Students in Grades 10, 11 and 12 
Important Dates 
Parent Advisory Council Information and Contact (PAC) 
Getting Help with Accessing MyEducation BC 
Questions 
 

VSB After the Bell – an online learning series for families  
Introducing VSB After the Bell: Live, a new series of information sessions designed to provide families 
with direct access to educators and experts on key topics affecting student learning and well-being.  

As an extension of our podcast, After the Bell, the learning series is designed to be accessible and 
informative, featuring education subject matter experts, live Q&A and practical takeaways for families. 
For March, we will be exploring how to navigate social media, AI and online safety. 
 
 

 

https://www.vsb.bc.ca/schools/sir-charles-tupper/pages/default.aspx
https://www.vsb.bc.ca/page/60332/podcast
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VSB After the Bell: Live 

Topic:  Helping kids navigate social media, AI and online safety 
Date:  March 11, 2025, from 6:00 - 7:00 p.m. 
Who:  Jeff Spence, VSB District Principal of Information technology and Christina Walker, VSB Digital  
              Literacy Mentor Teacher  

In an increasingly digital world, understanding how to be a responsible and informed online citizen is 
more important than ever. Join VSB After the Bell: Live for an engaging session on digital literacy, where 
we’ll explore how students can safely and responsibly navigate the online space. 

Join experts in the field to discuss key topics including navigating social media platforms (Snapchat, 
Discord, Instagram, TikTok), the impact of Generative AI (Copilot, ChatGPT) and essential student online 
safety strategies. Learn how VSB is supporting both students and educators on this journey and gain 
practical insights to help your child thrive in the digital age. 

Have questions? Ask ahead of time to get them answered live. Submit questions here. 

A link to the information will be sent a day before the event.  

 

Grade 10 Assembly and CLC 12 Course Selection 
During FIT on Tuesday March 11th at 1:15 PM, all Grade 10 students are required to attend a mandatory 
assembly in the auditorium, where they will be given important information on CLC 12, Career Life 
Connections 12.  CLC 12 is a course that is required for all students graduating in BC.  Current Grade 10 
Tupper students have the option of choosing to take CLC 12 in either their grade 11 year (2025/26 
school year) or their grade 12 year (2026/27).  Students are expected to take 8 courses plus CLC 12. 

A CLC 12 Course Selection sheet will be given to current Grade 10 students. This sheet needs to be 
completed, signed, and returned to our Grade 10 counsellors by March 13thbefore 3:00 PM. 
 

Grade 10 Provincial Assessments 
Numeracy 10 and Literacy 10 Provincial Assessments are scheduled to take place from April 8th through 
10th. Students that are currently in a Math 10 course or English 10 course are scheduled to write these 
assessments. There are some students currently not in these classes that are also scheduled to write. 
The assessment schedule has been posted on Tupper’s Grade 10 and Grade 11 Teams, and the 
schedules are being posted outside of the library.  These assessments are a graduation requirement. 

 

https://www.vsb.bc.ca/schools/sir-charles-tupper
https://www.vsb.bc.ca/schools/sir-charles-tupper
mailto:tupper@vsb.bc.ca
mailto:tupper@vsb.bc.ca
https://statics.teams.cdn.office.net/evergreen-assets/safelinks/1/atp-safelinks.html
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Semester 2 Learning Updates 
Interim written learning updates will be published on March 13th before 4:00 PM. 
 

2024/25 Student Learning Survey for Students in Grades 10, 11 and 12 
The Vancouver School Board is once again participating in the Ministry of Education’s Student Learning 
Survey (SLS). The intention of this survey is to provide a more comprehensive view of the student 
experience in secondary schools.  

Parents/Guardians of students in grades 10, 11 or 12 are invited to complete a parent-specific 
anonymous survey up until Friday, May 2nd, 2025. Your participation is an important contribution to 
improving the educational experiences of your child(ren). You may complete a survey for each child in 
the targeted grades. 

To complete the survey: 

1. Go to any device that has an up-to-date internet browser access at home, work, or school.   
2. Go to Student Learning Survey - Province of British Columbia 
3. Click on the PARENTS section and complete the fields: 

 District  : 39 Vancouver 
 School  : Sir Charles Tupper Secondary 
 Language : Select the language of your choice. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

4. Click the LOG ON button. 
5. Complete the survey by clicking on the “radio buttons” for each question.  Move to the next set 

of questions by clicking on NEXT in the bottom right corner of the screen. 
6. When you are finished the survey, you will get a message “Submit my answers and close”. 
7. If you feel you made a mistake, repeat the procedure above. 

https://www.vsb.bc.ca/schools/sir-charles-tupper
https://www.vsb.bc.ca/schools/sir-charles-tupper
mailto:tupper@vsb.bc.ca
mailto:tupper@vsb.bc.ca
https://www.awinfosys.com/SurveyFull1/central/main/access.asp
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Important Dates  

DATE DETAILS 
March 11 Grade 10 Assembly (during FIT)  CLC12 option 
March 12 Tupper Instructional Planning Day (TIP) 

Classes end at 1:45 PM 
March 13 Interims published in MyEd (4:00 PM) 
March 17 – 28 Spring Break – No school 

Staff are not in the building 
March 31 First day back from Spring Break 
April 1 Student Learning Conference Registration opens at 7:00 AM 
April 2 Euclid math contest (grade 12) 
April 8 – 10  Ministry Assessments 
April 9 Student Learning Conference Registration closes at 3:00 PM 

PAC Meeting (online) at 7:00 PM 
April 10 Student Learning Conferences  3:00 – 7:00 PM (on Teams) 

Classes dismissed at 2:05 PM 
 
Click HERE to see our Tupper school calendar. 
 

Parent Advisory Council Information and Contact (PAC)  
For more information about Tupper ‘s PAC, including events and contacts, click HERE. 
 

Getting Help with Accessing MyEducation BC  
How to access your student’s report card on the MyEducation BC Family Portal  
Mid-point reports will be found on the MyEducation BC Family Portal. Please follow the instructions 
below to locate your child’s report:   

1. Go to the MyEd Website (https://www.myeducation.gov.bc.ca/aspen/logon.do) 
2. Type in the student number as the login ID  
3. The password is the one that you and your student have already been using.    
4. You will find the report card under “Published Reports” on the right-hand side.  
5. Please note reports are deleted when new reports are generated.  You may wish to save 

a copy for your records.   
 

What if I forgot my password?   

1. Click on the “I forgot my password” link.  
2. A response should come to the email that is associated with the account.  
3. If you do not recall the email associated with the account, please send an email  
       tupper@vsb.bc.ca to request assistance.   

  

https://www.vsb.bc.ca/schools/sir-charles-tupper
https://www.vsb.bc.ca/schools/sir-charles-tupper
mailto:tupper@vsb.bc.ca
mailto:tupper@vsb.bc.ca
https://www.vsb.bc.ca/sir-charles-tupper/page/3554/calendar?tab=monthview
https://www.tupperpac.com/
https://www.myeducation.gov.bc.ca/aspen/logon.do)
mailto:tupper@vsb.bc.ca
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What if my MyEducation BC account is disabled?   
 
Please send an email to tupper@vsb.bc.ca to request assistance.  
Thank you for your attention to the above update as well as your continued support of our students.   
 

Questions? 
For general inquiries please contact us through our general email address: tupper@vsb.bc.ca 

Staff contact information is also available on our school website tupper.vsb.bc.ca  

 
Thank you for your attention to the above update as well as your continued support of our students. 
Enjoy a restful break, and we look forward to seeing your child(ren) afterward. 
 

Sincerely, 
 
 
The Administration Team of Sir Charles Tupper Secondary  
Brent Schieman, Doug Smith, and Persis Hui 

 

https://www.vsb.bc.ca/schools/sir-charles-tupper
https://www.vsb.bc.ca/schools/sir-charles-tupper
mailto:tupper@vsb.bc.ca
mailto:tupper@vsb.bc.ca
mailto:Tupper@vsb.bc.ca?subject=MyEducation%20BC%20Password%20Reset
mailto:tupper@vsb.bc.ca
http://tupper.vsb.bc.ca/
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